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Week of September 13, 2021

A Message from Mr. Johnson:


Hi Sandhill Families!


We had an exciting second week of school! We're supporting our year of
learning and belonging by regrounding in our Responsive Classrooms.
Responsive Classroom is a student-centered, social and emotional
learning approach to teaching and discipline. It is comprised of a set of
research, and evidence-based practices designed to create safe, joyful,
and engaging classrooms and school communities for both students and teachers. Most recently you
may of heard your student(s) talking about morning meetings and hopes and dreams - both are
aspects of Responsive Classrooms. (You may even see some of those morning meetings in the video
from the first week below.)


Some people have asked about the district's COVID dashboard and picture retakes - more information
is below for both of them. We continue to use our layered approaches to keeping our students safe
and healthy, and you continue to be a valuable part of this - especially by watching your student's
symptoms.


Lastly, we did our back to school conferences a little differently this year than we have in years past.
What did you think?! Click the button below to take a short survey and give us some feedback as we
plan for next year.


Thank you so much for all you do to support our students, teachers, and community.


Have a great weekend.
Bob/Mr. Johnson

2021 Back to School Conference Feedback2021 Back to School Conference Feedback

https://forms.gle/fBfuRY6VNJVenFGn8
https://s.smore.com/u/8ccb/e7725995a1b9934781d8df69494d1742.png


This Week's NHA Message:
“Kids are loud and messy and intense and that’s how they are supposed
to be.” Kerwin Rae


Kerwin’s video (3:52 minutes) popped up in my feed this weekend, and it
speaks to both the work of Ross Greene (If they could do it, they would)
and Nurtured Heart and is another voice giving some strategies (maybe permission) to shift how we
look at children and languaging and energy and emotions and teaching and behavior and boundaries
and regulation and quality of presence and connection to build strong, resilient humans. This is HOW
to teach self regulation to the next generation.


Kerwin states, “Our job as parents is to allow our children to find the boundaries safely. What a child
needs most is a calm parent in the midst of a storm to get down on one knee and grab them and bring
them in and just hold them and say it’s gonna be okay…just breathe...just breathe. Children can feel the
quality of your presence and will push buttons until they get the energy of connection- good or bad.”


If your child is struggling with BIG emotions and how to deal with them, give them the safe space of
your arms and walk them through the storm. Your arms could be literal or figurative depending on
your child's age and the emotions. Be sure to follow up with “Absolutely YES!” of what you see them
exhibiting- self control, reflection, maturity, self-awareness, depth, insightfulness, etc.


To YOUR Greatness, Humanity, & Significance!!!


Amy, Karla & Sara Jane

Working For Kids Updates:



Next meeting is Monday, Sept 13th at 6:30 pm. We will meet in the Sandhill school library.
Childcare is available.

A Sneak Peek of the First Week at Sandhill

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=xq5wukR_dQk
https://s.smore.com/u/9a3d/6b9eb1e294a8cb6915d7376e4267cae7.png


A parent-coach for Sandhill's Girls On The Run program will be there
to introduce herself, promote GOTR, and answer any questions
parents may have
We will also be talking about our upcoming events, including:

The Read-a-thon 10/4-10/15
National Walk & Bike to School on 10/6
The Fall Festival on 10/29, and
Sandhill's Got Talent on 11/19.

Being involved with WFK is a great way to support our Sandhill
students and our amazing teachers!

Bridging Brighter Smiles


Bridging Brighter Smiles is a non-profit organization that provides
school-based oral hygiene services and education to children. No child is
ever turned away due to a lack of financial resources. Bridging Brighter
Smiles will be at Sandhill on Tuesday, September 21 and Thursday,
September 23rd. If you would like your child to be seen, please fill out the enrollment form.

Picture Retakes


Picture retakes will take place at Sandhill on October 7th.


Students that took pictures in August will have their picture packages
delivered to school and sent home with them.

5th Grade Orchestra Information


Dear 5th grade families,


As 5th graders, your student has the opportunity to learn a string
instrument (Violin, Viola, or Cello). This class meets twice a week after
school at River Bluff Middle School. If your child is interested in learning
how to play a string instrument, please complete the google form via this
short URL or the QR code below. Transportation is available, please
indicate your student’s needs in the google form.


https://bit.ly/3fjcFvS


Transportation will be provided from the Elementary Schools to River Bluff for all students.
Transportation home after the class is requested through the google form linked above.


Additional information can be found on the 5th grade website: SASD 5th grade Orchestra Website

https://enrollment.bbsmiles.org/
https://bit.ly/3fjcFvS
https://www.stoughton.k12.wi.us/our-district/departments/curriculum-instruction/curriculum-and-courses/music-k-12/music-in-our-schools/5th-grade-orchestra
https://s.smore.com/u/909f/bdf2cad80d9db7e60dfafa7a86ac37f2.png
https://s.smore.com/u/d5b2/08e77559db48411251fa5109b435ad31.png
https://s.smore.com/u/c08e/9b058bd520e2b8f6899870772a112d75.png
https://s.smore.com/u/06a8/81917a9010cd6b0d1ddb27614109f8e3.jpeg


If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to email me at: erika.meyer@stoughton.k12.wi.us

Relaunching our COVID-19 Dashboard


We will be relaunching our SASD COVID-19 by the end of the day, Friday,
September 10 on our COVID Health & Safety page.


We Are Allergy Aware


We take the medical needs of our students seriously. We ask that our
students and families consider the medical needs of others before
sending ANY nut or nut products to school with your children. Please
swap out food items containing nuts for other healthy snacks.


Extra Clothes
Please send an extra set of clothes for your child to wear in an
emergency (soiled from food or the playground or a toileting accident).
We have a VERY limited supply of clothes in the health office.

Arrival/Departure Procedures


Arrival Procedures

Our staffing out front starts at 7:30 AM, so students should not be
dropped off earlier than that time.
Use the circle drive for a quick drop off only (1 lane, single file). Pull
all the way forward to the red sign and have your student exit from
the passenger side. (Please do not get out of your vehicle unless
absolutely necessary. A staff member will help your child out of the
vehicle - Getting out slows down the traffic flow.)
If you want to park and walk your student up to the school, please park in a space in the staff
parking lot or on the street. Do not abandon your vehicle in line.
The front circle is reserved for school buses and daycares until after 7:45 AM



Drop Off after 7:45 AM (Start of School)

mailto:erika.meyer@stoughton.k12.wi.us
https://www.stoughton.k12.wi.us/covid-19/health-safety
https://s.smore.com/u/03bc/c54607be3d0a49458eeb3fedf1b6223f.png
https://s.smore.com/u/f517/6a1eb8db2a0093b4ed0b557aa7620d31.jpeg
https://s.smore.com/u/9cf5/003202ec8515388cd4e3ad145237759a.jpeg
https://s.smore.com/u/ca40/b568debb4436e1879157a1d5f64f7be2.png


Parents/guardians may drop students off at the front door or the main office (with masks on).


Mid-day Arrival/Departures

Parents/guardians may call the main office or come to the front door and push the silver button.
After speaking with the office, the student may enter the school or will be escorted out to you.



End-of-Day Procedures

The school day ends at 3:00 PM
Students will exit from the same door they entered.
Students taking the bus will leave first (staggered by grade level).
Parents/guardians picking up their student(s) in the circle drive should stay in their vehicle. A
staff member will ask who you are picking up and get the student to your vehicle.
If you would like to park and pick up your student from school, please park in a parking spot in the
staff parking lot or on the street. Please be a good example for our students and walk safely by
looking both ways and using the crosswalks.



*PLEASE BE PATIENT AND DRIVE SLOWLY TO KEEP OUR SANDHILL FAMILY SAFE*




District Food Service Page (Including Menus)District Food Service Page (Including Menus)

Family ResourcesFamily Resources

2021-22 School District Calendar2021-22 School District Calendar

https://www.stoughton.k12.wi.us/our-district/departments/food-service
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1or_tvTbP6JuJSi_Eg0Mgio6PCf8CPHeLdMnwsKe2KEU/edit?usp=sharing
https://resources.finalsite.net/images/v1626200828/stoughton/nb21igyewmxwmajvv2ji/FinalCalendar2021-22.pdf


Facebook @WeAreStoughton

Contact Information

Mr. Johnson - Principal - 877-5401
Ms. Eisenschink- Dean of Students - 877-5422
Ms. Plank - Administrative Assistant - 877-5402
Mrs. Holverson - Health Assistant - 877-5404
Mrs. Dybevik - School Psychologist - 877-5410
Ms. McGuire - School Counselor - 877-5406
Ms. McDermot - School Social Worker - 877-5423

1920 Lincoln Avenue, Stoughto… Bob.Johnson@stoughton.k12.w…

(608) 877-5400 stoughton.k12.wi.us/sandhill-el…
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